THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 29, 1975

Dear Lord Geoffrey-Lloyd:

Thank you so much for presenting me with the splendid color photograph of beautiful Leeds Castle. You were thoughtful to include the statement concerning the preservation of this historic house, and I was most interested to learn that it will become a conference center for American and British medical scientists. Cooperative endeavors such as this do much to encourage international goodwill and understanding, and the picture you sent will serve as a pleasant reminder of the strong ties that bind our two peoples together.

With warmest wishes to you and your associates.

Sincerely,

The Right Honorable

Lord Geoffrey-Lloyd, M.P.

Gerald R. Ford

77 Chester Square

London SW1W 9DY